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Next MEETING  Oct, 31st,  2020      Holy Family Parish  Hall, 5700 Nickerson Road, West Sechelt 

SUNSHINE COAST 

QUILTERS’ GUILD 

SUNSHINE COAST QUILTERS’ GUILD              P.O. BOX 2083, Sechelt, BC V0N 3A0          www.scquiltersguild.com  

Special Points of            In-
terest 

Next meeting: Oct. 31/20 

Doors open: 8:45 am   
 

9:30 Placemats: Mini demo/
project : K. Biddlecombe  

 
11:00 am 

Draws and Show & Tell 

 
12:00—1:00 

Singing a Song of Quilting Trunk 
Show—Cathy Miller & John 

Bunge 
 

 
Next Newsletter : Nov. 2020 

(deadline Nov. 6th) 

 
Executive meeting via Zoom   

November 3rd 7 p.m. 
 

 
Things to Remember for meeting: 
**Your own MASK, drink, snack  

*** Name Tag, Pen 

Fat Quarter Draw -  
Architecture 

BOM 
 

 
      

 

President’s report 2 

Resource Day Agenda 3 

Sept. Program  Recap 4-5 

October Program 6-7 

Comfort & CQA            8       

November BOM  

October BOM 

   10-11 

  13–15 

Board/Committees    17-19  

Membership, History 

 

        20     

 

Inside this issue: 

 October 2020 

1. Dress warmly.  Doors will be partly open.  The hall does stay cool. 
 
2. Enter the meeting through the door at the front with your mask ON.   Drop-

offs can be made at the back door of the hall. (tented area) 
 
3. Only 50 people can be in the hall at one time,  The board is exploring ways to 

keep track of people planning to attend so Members won't show up without 
having enough space for them to participate. 

 
 
4. All entering the hall are required to sign in with name and phone number for 
Covid tracking (health official requirement).  

You will be given one of 50 ‘TOKENS’ in a sealed bag upon entering.  Please do 
not open the bag as this is to facilitate sanitizing. Return the TOKEN when leaving 
the hall in the container at the sign in/membership table. 

5. You should sign up for any special event/speaker(s)/Trunk Shows as only 50 
can be accommodated in the hall. You will be able to do this in advance – see 
instructions below: 

 

            OCTOBER 31st SPECIAL EVENT / TRUNK SHOW (12:00 - 1:00 

Singing a Song of Quilting” the Singing Quilters - Cathy Miller and John Bunge  

To sign up call or email Darlene at:  604-886-3711  

   Feel free to dress for the day.             darleneefinch@gmail.com   

 

6. OUTSIDE TABLE: For those members not able to enter the hall, a volunteer 
will be at a  table, under a tent at the other door to assist you.  You cannot enter 
the hall from this entrance.   IF you are dropping off any items for BOM, Library, 
Program etc. please ensure you have put your name on the item so those receiv-
ing it are able to track it and in some cases return it to you.   

7. Website would appreciate any photos: candid shots, up close details, or any-
thing else others might be interested in.  Please e-mail Elizabeth Byrne. 

8. Phone or email Phyllis Argyle if you can’t get to Resource Day to return     
Library Books.  604-885-3285  phyllis.argyle@gmail.com.    

 

 
NEWS & IMPORTANT NOTICES for October 31st 

RESOURCE DAY  (aka Covid adjustments) 
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PRESIDENT’S REPORT — Kimala Thompson 

 
 
It certainly was nice to see everyone that attended September's Resource Day.  Some of you flitted in 
and out, while others enjoyed the entire meeting.  Minor changes are planned for October, so read 
the newsletter! 
 
There were lots of beautiful masks to peek at and all the fabulous Quilt-as-you-Go blocks, from the 
Selvage Edge challenge.  They were so exciting and inspiring, I hope we have more of these chal-
lenges in the future!  Program has lots of other activities planned, check out their calendar and get 
signed up. 
 
The Comfort Society had a selection of kits and many of those were snaffled up by the end of the 
meeting.  I am finally plugging away at the kit I collected in May, it's very close to being pieced.  This 
is such an easy way to create a charity quilt.  All the tough work finding a pattern and fabric is done 
and if you aren't up to quilting some of the larger projects, we do have wonderful volunteers who will 
do that part.  We had a bunch of lovely donated quilts to view at Show and Tell; make sure you check 
them out on the website.  I always feel so fortunate to be involved with this group of amazing, gener-
ous, talented and hard-working people. 
 
The President's Challenge had some great interpretations of the theme and super cute prizes for the 
participants!  The Making a Grand Entrance pieces were exceptional and you will love checking out 
those details, too. 
  
Use our extensive Library to help those damp Fall and Winter days go flying by.  All kinds of tech-
niques and processes are just waiting for you to get involved in and stay challenged.   I'm looking for-
ward to discovering "Nine-Patch Revolution" 20 Modern Quilt Projects.  Many years ago, Judy Ross 
held a Nine-Patch class at Sew Easy that was so much fun, I hope this will stretch my skills, as well.  
Let the Library know if there is a special book you would like the Guild to acquire, new ideas and in-
spiration are always welcome. 
 
There is more uncharted territory in front of us all, this Fall, but we are a fearless group of talented 
quilters and we know that we can keep moving forward, together.  Happy sewing, everyone. 

  

2019—2020 President’s  

Challenge—”Music is my 

Muse”. 

Karen’s “Selvages Mini 

Demo/ Project”.  Looking 

forward to seeing your Sel-

vage Project at October 31st 

Resource Day. 
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OCTOBER 31st AGENDA: 

Hall opens at 8:45 for setup 

9:30 – 9:45 for mini challenge:  Placemats by Karen Biddlecombe on the stage 
Samples will be shown 
Discussions on how to make these placemats 
Due November resource meeting 
 

9:45 – 11:00 for the following forum 
Comfort  Society 
BOM – hand in from last meeting 

September BOM is ‘virtual’ all information will be in the newsletter 
September BOM is due October meeting 
Library – hand in, take out 

Please follow all posted instructions for library protocol 
 

11:00 – 11:15 Draws:  BOM, FAT QUARTER (Architecture), PROGRAM CHALLENGES ETC. 

if you aren’t able to stay we will ensure you will be able to pickup your ‘winnings’ at a convenient location. 

Monthly door prizes are drawn from the entire membership list. 

 
11:15 – 12:00 for Show and Tell 

We will not be hanging quilts for show and tell.  Creator will walk Quilt across the stage. 
A volunteer will assist as necessary.  PA is available and will be on a stand for no touch use. 

 
*12:00 – 1:00 for Special Event/Speaker 
“Singing a Song of Quilting” the Singing Quilters Trunk Show- Cathy Miller 
and John Bunge  
 
 
 
 
 
 

*To ensure a space for the Special Event/Speaker, please sign up by  

calling or emailing  Darlene at 604-886-3711  darleneefinch@gmail.com.   

Only 50 people allowed in the hall. 

 Singer, songwriter, teacher, quiltmaker and storyteller, Cathy Miller with her husband John Bunge travel 

the world, singing for quilters everywhere.  

 

 

 

 

We will be monitoring the news channel for our Healthcare directives and will endeavor to ensure we are following 
all directives.  If you have any concerns, questions, suggestions please bring to one of the board members as soon 
as possible.   
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SEPTEMBER 2020 PROGRAM ACTIVITIES RECAP 

PRIOR CHALLENGES DUE SEPTEMBER: 

“Making a Grand Entrance” Challenge – There were 2 entries: Helen Desjarlais and Karen Biddlecombe both 
received a small gift from program. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mystery Quilt                                                       Comfort quilts  
 Quilt As You Go Blocks 

“Mystery Quilt” Challenge – issued over the summer –  Just 1 quilt was shown off, but we hear there were more 
so possibly we will see more of these in the coming months. 

“Mystery Block” Challenge – issued at the POP-UP outdoor events in August –  The blocks that were handed in 
are wonderful! Such creativity, there are a few blocks still to come in so please just drop them off at the Pro-
gram table at the October meeting. 

FAT QUARTER DRAW – MANUSCRIPT/WRITING/TEXT:  was won by Lynda White 

CHALLENGE INTRODUCTION:  UFO/AWTD: Bring in your list of Unfinished Objects or New projects you  

Always Wanted To Do and get started!  This will be an ongoing monthly project/challenge.  Project #’s 1-5 will be 
drawn from Oct – April (no Dec meeting)  but the last project (#6)  will be your choice but must be written on your 
list  (This will give you more time to complete a bigger project.) 

NEW MINI-PROJECTS INTRODUCED SEPT. (combination mini-workshop/mini-challenge = mini project): 

Selvage Edge – September Resource Day: Karen Biddlecombe.  Examples shown and explained.  Due October 
Resource Day.  

DESERT SKY WORKSHOP—Sunday Sept.27, 2020 at Eric Cardinall Hall. 

 

 

 

 

Your 2020—2021 Program Committee 

Karen Biddlecombe, Darlene Finch, Jude Grebeldinger, Maria Lodzinski, Nancy McMurdo  

WORKSHOP: Judy Niemeyer technique – Desert Sky – 
completed Sept 27th with no instructor with 7 attendees 
who enjoyed learning from their peers.  

  

Quilt As You 
Go blocks 
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Your Program Committee 
at work. 

Block of the Month due at  

October 31st Resource Day. 

“Bluebird of Happiness” Page 13-15 

Social distancing at the  Holy Family 
Hall. 
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OCTOBER 2020—PROGRAM ACTIVITIES 

 

 

FAT QUARTER DRAW: October Theme - Architecture 

PRIOR CHALLENGES DUE OCTOBER: 

 “One Colour +1” Challenge –There will be a draw, so please enter your Quilt. 

NEW MINI-PROJECTS INTRODUCED OCT. (combination mini-workshop/mini-challenge = mini project): 

Placemats Theme Floral (Christmas) Size and colors up to you but no 3D embellishments, we will display the place-
mats and then they will be collected and will be distributed to the community, either Shorncliffe, Totem, 2nd Floor W, 
Meals on Wheels = it will depend on the number received .  Due November Resource Day. 

 

                                                                    WORKSHOP SCHEDULE:  

 

We will be taking waiting lists, so sign up early as there is a maximum of 10 people per workshop. The website has the 
2020-2021 year at a glance! 

 “Confetti Applique” with Cathy Miller –  Sunday November 1st (COST $115 MAX #8) 
www.singingquilter.com     2 spaces open 

 “Nature’s Threadwork” with Susan Jensen -  Sunday November 29th and Monday, November 
30th (COST $75 + $20 for kit (to instructor) max #10/day)  Waiting List. 

Stash Buster –  Monday February 1st – no instructor ($10 max #10) 3 spaces open 

“Dying and Haiku Tulips” with Catherine Nicholls  – Sunday February 21st and Monday February 22nd (COST 
$110 max #10) 4 spaces open 

“Creating Textures with Machine Embroidery” with Nell Burns – Sunday March 28th (COST $50 max #10)  4 
spaces open 

Studio Tour – April 10-11th = TBD (we are ever hopeful!!!) 

 

****PAYMENTS: Cash/Cheque/e-Transfer available. E-Transfer to Helene Johnston with the password: workshop. 
You must register 1st then e-transfer to Helene or pay at a Resource day to confirm registration. First come first serve 
but only paid registrations are accepted. 

***Note: you must sign up for any special event/speaker(s) as only 50 can be accommodated in the hall. You will be 
able to do this in advance of the event – see instructions on front page. 
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Darlene at work in Eric Cardinal Hall for Desert Sky 

Leaderless Desert Sky Workshop 

 

Sunday September 27th, 2020 

          Donna, Bev, and Trish  

 

Some results—Darlene,  

Donna, Tess, Karen, and Trish 
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CQA Report Visit the CQA website for details on challenges   canadianquilter.com     
 

QUILT CANADA    
Toronto June 16—19, 2021  

VANCOUVER June 16—18, 2022 
Halifax June 8—10, 2023 

Edmonton June 20—22, 2024 
 

CQA Mystery guilt celebrating their 40th anniversary: 
 

https://canadianquilter.com/wp-content/uploads/2020/09/Incidental-Refraction-Mystery-Quilt-Fabric-

Requirements.pdf  

 
SCQG CQA Rep : Shel Hein 

 

COMFORT SOCIETY  

 
Since July, we have delivered 124 comfort quilts into the community.  During this time, we received 123 quilts; 
12 of which came on Resource Day. 
 
Keep up the good work!  The groups receiving your quilts are just thrilled and excited to get them. 
 
We will continue needing your fabric donations.  Please remember the fabric needs to be good quality cotton.  
 
As well, you can contact us if you are unable to get out and need something to finish a quilt or drop off a quilt. 
 
Lynda White  

 

  

http://canadianquilter.com/
https://eur05.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fcanadianquilter.com%2Fwp-content%2Fuploads%2F2020%2F09%2FIncidental-Refraction-Mystery-Quilt-Fabric-Requirements.pdf&data=02%7C01%7C%7C6c27b1fa32014ecb64f708d85151fa42%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaa
https://eur05.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fcanadianquilter.com%2Fwp-content%2Fuploads%2F2020%2F09%2FIncidental-Refraction-Mystery-Quilt-Fabric-Requirements.pdf&data=02%7C01%7C%7C6c27b1fa32014ecb64f708d85151fa42%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaa
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SUNSHINE COAST QUILTERS ’  GUILD  NEXT MEETING  OCT,  31ST,   2020      

 

 

Mask maker, mask maker, make me a mask……… 

 

Just an update on how the mask making project is proceeding. 

Many ladies are able to make it to either Marian Williamson’s place in Gibsons to drop off their masks; others 
are dropping off at Fibre Expressions and we have a HUGE number dropped off at the September Resource 
Day! 

So 1st pick up was 119 masks and the 2nd pick up was 221 masks = grand total so far: 340. 

So we are well on our way and for sure we have some SUPER SEWERS in our group. But please just make 
what you can and enjoy the process. I know we will all be sick and tired of making masks vs. playing with quilts 
and of course we need to set time aside for BOM, Mini Projects, Challenges etc. etc. so pace yourselves and 
know that they are really going to our community for those in greatest need. 

I met with Jane MacDonald of the Hospital Foundation and Christine Fearn last week – through Zoom (man, 
that’s quite the time saver, no travel time, just sign on and talk or listen). We wanted to ensure that there are no 
duplications and that we are not getting burned out yet able to continue getting masks out to the community. 

As you know = we (Guild and Aux Sewers) are making the masks. I collect them, if they are not within their own 
baggies (already sanitized) I sanitize them (hot dryer 20 min) and place them into baggies. Then they go to 
Christine Fearn who puts labels on them and distributes them. 

Christine also checks with me to see if the Sewers need further elastic, nose pieces, fabric. She now has a 
supply of ‘dongles’ (these are those round things that the elastic can be fed through and people can adjust their 
ear elastic that way vs. us sewing the to ‘x’ inch or knotting them to ‘x’ inch. So if you need any supplies please 
just let me know and you will be able to pickup what you need from me or Marian. 

The Hospital Foundation – Jane MacDonald has given us assurances of covering all future costs for mask 
making! It is coming from the COVID fund that was setup earlier. So we have Community Funds helping the 
Community at large. 

We are just getting rolling now, so I will keep you all posted as we move along and let you know of our pro-
gress. If you would like more information or supplies please contact myself at: 604-313-1820 or karen@klbhr.ca 

Karen Biddlecombe 

Sunshine Coast Quilters Guild – Past President 

Sunshine Coast Healthcare Auxiliary – Halfmoon Bay Branch Vice-Chair 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    Collection of masks from Sept. Resource Day 
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October Block of the month - use your own fabric. 

Bring to November 28th Resource Day for a chance to win them all. 

 - 

Package block in a zip–lock bag with your name on it.  Bring to November Resource Day.  You may enter 
more than once.  Indicate on the bag how many blocks are in it.  Winner takes all! 



Page  11 

 



Page  12 

 

 

 

 

  

SUNSHINE COAST QUILTERS ’  GUILD  NEXT MEETING  OCT,  31ST,   2020      

HOLY FAMILY PARISH  HALL,  5700 

NICKERSON ROAD, WEST SECHELT 

 

FALL CLASSES  

are on the website! 

www.fibreexpressions.com 

Don’t wait! Limited seating! 

COMING SOON 

Tula Pink - LINEWORKS! 

 Fun Black & Whites 

Tim Holtz – ABANDONED! 

Sophisticated Grunge 

Check out What’s New! 

on the website or come to 

 the store for a browse! 

604-885-6677 

  

  

http://www.fibreexpressions.com
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September Block of the Month - use your own fabric.   

Bring your block to October 31st Resource Day for a chance to win them all. 
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Zoom Board Meeting of the Sunshine Coast 
Quilters’ Guild 

29 September 2020 

Present: Karen Biddlecombe, Kimala Thompson, 
Phyllis Argyle, Marian Williamson, Elizabeth Byrne, 
Lynda White, Mona MacKinnon. 

The meeting started at 7:15 p.m. 

It was MOVED AND SECONDED that the minutes of 
the Zoom Board Meeting held September 1, 2020 be 
approved.  CARRIED 

Old Business: 

Rojean will be presented with her President’s Pin at 
the October 31st Resource Day. 

Format of Resource Days discussed and will remain 
the same until the end of 2020. 

Bulletin Board – needs to be found, & mike stand 
(Karen to check with Pauline) 

Mask Project: Karen gave update, 119 first week, and 221 
on Resource Day. More elastic and nose pieces available 
outside of Resource Day by contacting Marian or Karen. 

New Business: 

Quilt As You Go blocks were fabulous. 

Comfort and Program requested they confer about 
more Quilt As You Go projects or challenges for 
Guild. 

 

 

Business Meeting by Zoom? We are fine with 
Newsletter & Web page to pass on needed details. 

Zoom Board Meetings to be held at 7 p.m. Tuesday 
following Resource Day. 

December 1 will have AGM prior to Board Meeting. 

Comfort: Kits went well. 

Library: Secretary to get copy of key. Suggestions 
for new books received. 

Membership: 31 attended overall. Ask members to 
use masks before coming to desk. 

Newsletter: Marian thought about making it shorter. 
It was felt it was not necessary. 

Program: Will announce vacancies in upcoming 
classes. The Desert Sky Workshop went well even 
without a leader. There are lots of programs 
planned. We may get Leslie to help with October 
Zoom of Singing Quilter Program. 

Quilt Show: To be held 2023 

Website: Elizabeth will do a recap of 
Resource Day. She needs help with 
pictures and would appreciate any 
that members can send to her. 

AGM: Discussed.  Details to follow.. 

Satellite Groups: A few are meeting. 

Meeting Adjourned at 8:15. 
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SUNSHINE COAST QUILTERS’  GUILD  NEXT MEETING  OCT,  31ST,   2020      

HAVE YOUR SAY!   Please consider volunteering for the few vacant positions!  

___________________________________________________________ 

Vice President: as VP you get to choose and buy, with guild money!, all the door prizes! Book 
the church dates. Support the president. You also collaborate with the executive to create a won-
derful and exciting experience for all guild members.  

Library: Help to choose books for the library. Help return and lend books at Resource Day. 
There is a safe system in place during Covid-19 to do this, but it does require more help on the 
day. The library is an invaluable resource for our members. It ensures the education of us all as 
well as inspire us to create and try new techniques or patterns. This is an important contribution.  

Retreat: Social gatherings right now are not going to happen but, I wondered if a Zoom retreat 
would be possible? It would be an amazing opportunity to create this experience for members 
who just can’t get out at this time. Please consider taking this on with a team.  

Youth Liaison: Now, more than ever, youth need a creative outlet. Working with schools and 
girls clubs to enhance their existing programs would be making a difference in young lives. Con-
sider being that team!  

Program: Did you know that the Program Committee influences the direction of the guild, in-
spires us and our learning outcomes. This is a great team of members who want to share ideas 
and make things happen. Sound like a team you want to join? They are always looking for new 
team members! Call me!  

Rojean Trent 604-740-6635 cell  

Library at work. Entrance to drop off. 

September 26, 2020  

Resource Day   
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Loose Threads:   Meet at a member’s 
home in Sechelt area - taking turns to 
host.  1st & 3rd    Thursday: 10 - 2  Sonja 
Randell                604-885-7722  
sonja2287@telus.net 

Fat Quarters:  Meet at Lutheran Church 
4607 Whitaker Road;  3rd Sundays: 11 - 3   
Rita Hunt 604-885-3601 
ritamhunt49@gmail.com 

 
   
  

 
Gone to Pieces: Meet at Frank West Hall, 
Gibsons.  Second Sat. of the month 
Linda Evans clevens7@easklink.ca 
 
Cotton Club: Meet at Frank West Hall, 
Gibsons 2nd Tues. & 3rd Sat. of the month 
Linda Gant  604-886-7639 
lgant@telus.net 

 
 
 
Pender Harbour Piecemakers:  
Meet at Madeira Park: Lee Ewing 604-883
-2620  lewing@dccnet.com 
 
½ Moon Crazies:  Meets at  Senior Cen-
tre, Sechelt. 2nd Sat. 9 - 4      
Judi Wilson 604-885-2343 and    Eryl 
Shindel 604-885-0276 
 

 
Please contact : 

Val Marus: 
valmarus1@gmail.com 

     
Next Newsletter Deadline 

November 6th, 2020 
   

for Newsletter updates 
November, 2020 

Classified……………$10.00 *PI 
Bus card size……...  $10.00 *PI 
8 issues ……………..$50.00 
¼ Page for ……….…$14.00 *PI 
8 issues…………… ..$90.00 
½ Page …………..….$21.00 *PI 
8 issues………………$125.00 
Full Page ….………...$42.00 *PI 
8 issues……………....$200.00 
One time email to all members, 
………….Quilting related $15.00               
……………..Commercial $35.00  

Satellite Group Rep contact information:    

Sunshine Coast Quilters' Guild 2020-2021 Board Membership 

Advertising Rates (per issue* (PI) for period Sept - May, excluding Dec): 

 SUNSHINE COAST QUILTERS’ GUILD NEXT MEETING  OCT,  31ST,   2020      

Position Name Position Name 

President Kimala Thompson Vice President NEEDS TO BE FILLED 

Past President / 
Sunshine 

 Rojean Trent 
Val Marus (Sunshine) 

Treasurer Helene Johnston 

Secretary Moira Sarling / Darlene 
Finch back up 

Website Admin 
Facebook Admin 

Elizabeth Byrne 
Karen Biddlecombe 

Block of the Month   Eileen Evans, Donna 
Thompson, Lynda White 

2023 Quilt Show 
Chairs  

Karen Biddlecombe & Bernardine 
Somogyi  

Comfort Quilts 
 

Lynda White, Lois Anderson, 
Joan Baker, Linda Child, 
Janet Flumerfelt, Marie Mal-
colm, Jeannette Thompson,  
Andrea Wilson, Jean White-
head 

CQA Rep Shel Hein 

Membership &   
Merchandise 

Grace Whitelock, Mona 
MacKinnon, Trish Clooney 

Publicity /  
 

Moira Sarling 
 

Program Committee / 
Mini Workshops 
 

Karen Biddlecombe, Darlene 
Finch, Jude Grebeldinger, 
Maria Lodzinski, Nancy 
McMurdo (NEED MORE) 

Library Phyllis Argyle,  Donna Athey,  
Joanne Polan (NEED ONE MORE) 

Newsletter  Marian Williamson, 
Val Marus, Phyllis Argyle 

Retreat Committee  NEEDS TO BE FILLED 

Bus Trip Chair Sharon Roye Youth Outreach NEEDS TO BE FILLED 

 

mailto:valmarus@dccnet.com
mailto:krtrent@telus.net
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In 1982 a group of women on the Sunshine Coast got 

together to share their love of quilting. Pat Crucil, an ac-

complished quilter and teacher,  established this first quilt 

group on the Coast. 

 

Today the Sunshine Coast Quilters' Guild is the 

"umbrella" organization for six local community quilt 

groups from Pender Harbour to Gibsons, with a member-

ship of 114. The guild promotes the joy of quilting on the 

Coast by providing enjoyment through quilt shows, clas-

ses, demonstrations and displays. We continue to meet 

eight days throughout our Guild year, from September to 

May at the Holy Family Parish Hall in West Sechelt (5700 

Nickerson Road). Our meetings consist of Mini-

Workshops, Business Meetings, Block of the Month, 

Show and Tell, Library and a Program. 

P.O. Box 2083 

Sechelt, B.C.   

SUNSHINE COAST 
QUILTERS’ 
GUILD  

HISTORY 

www.scquiltersguild.com   

Please bring your Membership cards for 2019 -

2020 to  October  Resource Day. We will re-

stamp them to extend the expiry date to end of 

December 2020.  Use your card for fabric dis-

counts at some stores. 

No fees will be due in September 2020. 

Next year’s fee (for 2020 –2021) of $20.00 will 

be due in January 2021.  

Normal members’  fees  are due in September 

@ $40.  Additional charges to cover postage are 

added if you prefer to have printed copies mailed 

to you. We welcome guests (there is a nominal 

drop-in fee of $7) and love to have new        

members join us. 

MISSION STATEMENT 

 

  

The purpose of the Sunshine Coast Quilters' Guild is to pro-
mote the joy of quilting to the Sunshine Coast and to pro-
vide for the community's enjoyment through quilt shows, 
classes, demonstrations and displays. 

To provide an “Umbrella Guild” for the various satellite quilt-
ing groups offering Resource Days which include work-
shops, demonstrations, education and speakers. 

The  Guild shall be a non-profit society. 

The Guild's mission is to provide members with ongoing 
education, opportunities to share quilting experiences and 

knowledge, and an opportunity to provide community ser-
vice.  The smaller quilting groups on the Coast also provide 
a strong focus for the many quilters with regard to these 
goals.  Maximizing connections between the Guild and the 
small groups helps share some of the energy and enthusi-
am 

 

  


